SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday 25th April 2005, at Sandy Upper School, Engayne Avenue, Sandy, Beds at 7.30 p.m.
PRESENT

Cllr C Osborne (Town Mayor as Chairman)

together with 44 electors of the Parish and 6 members of the Public
The Mayor welcomed everyone and thanked them for being present.

1.  APOLOGIES for absence had been received from Messrs Downing, Frood, Gurney, Harragan, Stainton and Mrs Adams, Mrs Stainton and Rev. P. Tubbs.
2.  MINUTES OF THE 2004 ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday 26th April 2004, which had been circulated to those in attendance prior to the meeting being opened, were confirmed and signed as a correct record.

3. MATTERS ARISING
(a)  Proposed improvements to the A1 Trunk Road

The proposal for a new “longabout” at the junction of New Road was not approved by the Highways Agency.

The multi-modal study recently completed suggested that a Sandy/Beeston By-Pass should be in the road building programme for the next ten years, (see also references in County Councillor Blaine’s report).

(b) Absence of Facilities, Fallowfield Estate

Sadly little progress has been made regarding this matter although things have begun to move again during the last few weeks, (see also references in County Councillor Blaine’s report).

(c) Sandy Town Healthcheck

Some serious problems have arisen regarding the company registration in respect of the small limited company that it was intended would progress the Healthcheck.

The aims and objectives put forward to the Charity Commission were not approved, (they were not charitable enough) and the company has had to resort to becoming a traditional limited company.  The aims and objectives for this new body are currently being prepared, based on those in use for a similar organisation in Bedford Borough.

When these aims and objectives have finally been approved and the company registered, recruitment of the Town Manager/Project Officer can be undertaken.
3. MATTERS ARISING (CONTD)

The Directors of the new company are:
Three Town Councillors



Cllrs Jaeger, Aldis and Gale
Two District Councillors



Cllrs Gammell and Blaine
Two Representatives of the Chamber of Trade
Ms A Massey and Mr P Wilce
Two Community Representatives


Mr S Gooderson and Dr J Baxter

Although the re-writing of these Aims and Objectives is a mammoth task, it is hoped that progress will now be made.

The situation with regard to all of these matters was noted and there were no further questions.

4.  PRESENTATION OF TOWN MAYOR’S AWARD FOR SERVICES TO THE COMMUNITY

The Mayor said that this was the 4th year in which this important Community Award had been presented.  There had been more nominations than ever before and any one of the nominees could easily have won the award, such was the quality of all of their contributions to community life in Sandy.

From the nominations received the adjudicating panel of the Mayor, Deputy Mayor and Past Mayor had finally agreed that the Town Mayor’s Award for Services to the Community for 2005 should go to:
Mr Kenneth D Lynch

Mr Lynch had devoted years of service to many different organisations in Sandy and among his current interests were the Sandy (and Biggleswade) Skateparks, the Biggleswade Chronicle Christmas Appeal, Budgens Community Fund and the Pensioners Association.

He was known as a tireless worker for those causes with which he was associated. The award was justly earned and well merited.  The Mayor presented the Award to Mr Lynch who thanked his nominees for putting his name forward and the people of Sandy for all their regular support.

5.  REPORTS FROM ELECTED REPRESENTATIVES
(a) Town Council and Parish Charities

The Mayor reminded the Meeting of the publication of the new Quarterly Newsletters and of the new format of what had always been known as the “Bulletin”.  This now contained a full and comprehensive Report of Town Council activity during the past year.

Unfortunately, since the delivery of the Newsletter/Annual Report two Members of the Council had resigned and the process of replacing them was now underway.  There were no questions on the Annual Report. 


The Mayor continued. The Annual Accounts of the Sandy Charities had been received by the Town Council and a summary of these could be had from the Council Offices, or a full set of the Accounts requested from the Secretary of the Trustees of the Charity at Woodfine, Leeds Smith Solicitors.

5.  REPORTS FROM ELECTED REPRESENTATIVES (CONTD)

(b) Mid Bedfordshire District Council

A written report on District Council matters had been prepared by District Councillor Aldis and distributed to those in attendance at the meeting.

Cllr Aldis spoke to his Report, outlining the parts of most significance to Sandy.

There were no questions for Cllr Aldis.

(c) Bedfordshire County Council

A written report on County Council matters had been prepared by County Cllr Blaine and distributed to those in attendance with the Agenda for the meeting.

Cllr Blaine updated his report. Unfortunately work on resurfacing West Road had still not commenced but he would be pursuing this again.

The proposed new restrictions on Church Path were currently being advertised.

He had nothing to add regarding the new library.

There were no questions for Cllr Blaine.

6.  RESOLUTIONS AND QUESTIONS

The Mayor reported that One Resolution had been received from Sandy Chamber of Trade concerning the closure of the Tourist Information Centre in Sandy.

”This Annual Parish Meeting condemns the decision of Mid Beds District Council to close the Mid Beds Tourist Information Centre in Sandy and urges that reconsideration be given to this decision at the earliest opportunity.”

The Mayor reminded the meeting that the Town Council’s stated and minuted position was to oppose the closure and Members had done everything possible to try to influence the decision including numerous letters and much correspondence. The Town Council was therefore fully likely to support this Resolution which, if carried, would be forwarded to M.B.D.C.

There was a full debate regarding the resolution and explanations were given by members of the District Council regarding the reasons for closure.

Upon a vote among those present the Resolution was carried unanimously.

The Mayor said that a further question had been received that morning from Mr Lynch:-

”Why has the score box on Sunderland Recreation Ground had graffiti all over it for over a year and no attempt to clean it of it looks a mess a well as grass cuttings dumped on the embankment to rot and spread on the path should the Council be taken action to clean up this mess” 

The Mayor said that he could not provide an answer regarding the graffiti.  The Score Box was in the ownership of the Cricket Club and as such removal of graffiti etc was the Club’s responsibility.

6.  RESOLUTIONS AND QUESTIONS (CONTD)
The Town Council had a policy of removing graffiti from its own property etc as soon as possible.  The matter would be referred to the Cricket Club.

With regard to the grass cuttings the Council were already in dialogue with the Club regarding this problem but as no compromise or solution had been found to date, the matter would have to go before Council for a decision.

An elector said that she was deeply concerned regarding the increase in anti-social behaviour by young people in Sandy, in particular in the Market Square and Northcroft areas.  She asked what Sandy Town Council could do to assist.  During a 1 hour period last Saturday she had collected 130 signatures to a Petition regarding the problem.

The Petition was presented to the Mayor.

The Mayor outlined the Town Council’s considerable involvement in the Sandy Security Scheme and the significant amounts of expenditure which it now incurred in supporting this scheme.

A replacement camera was shortly to be installed in another problem area and a review of the existing camera locations was to be undertaken. An additional camera may be able to be provided in the Northcroft/Health Centre area but this would have an impact on the level of Council Tax. 

The Mayor invited Inspector Maries of  Biggleswade Police to respond to the question.

Inspector Maries outlined the measures that were currently in place to address this difficulty and other proposals which he was currently formulating.  However, the problem clearly began in the homes of those concerned and this was where the most work needed to be done. He hoped that high visibility policing by both Police Officers and new Community Support Officers may counteract some of the problems.  

There was a full and open discussion regarding this problem and it was clear that the elector’s concerns were shared by many of those present.

Inspector Maries said that he had noted the feelings of the meeting and would give these careful consideration.

7.  OPEN FORUM

(a) An elector enquired about the delays in the issuing of the bus passes to elderly people last week.

The Mayor replied that Members of the Town Council had volunteered to undertake this issue to avoid local people having to travel to Biggleswade.  Passes could also be renewed by post and so there was no real reason for anyone to queue for long periods.  The main problem appeared to be everyone arriving at the same time in the morning.  Those that attended in the afternoon had no wait.
(b) An elector enquired as to any special arrangements that were to be made in respect of Car Parking when the Town Centre repair and enhancement works commenced.

7.  OPEN FORUM (CONTD)

Cllr Blaine as Chairman of the Town Centre Partnership replied.  A great deal of time had been spent by the Partnership investigating any possible alternatives that may exist, but eventually it had been forced to conclude that none were possible.
The first phase of the work was the replacement of the collapsed Victorian brick culvert and this work had to be undertaken on the grounds of health and safety irrespective of the rest of the project.

(c) An elector commented on the success of Route 51, Bedford to Sandy Cycleway but enquired why no proper safe crossing had been provided at the underpass to allow people to cross from the eastbound track towards the rear of Cottage Road.

The Mayor said that the Town Council had drawn attention to this even at planning stage but it appeared that it was not perceived as a real danger.

(d) An elector enquired if the footways in the High Street were likely to be re-surfaced in the near future.

Cllr Blaine replied that the County Council had provided no funding for this in the forthcoming year.

There being no further questions the meeting was closed at 9.00 p.m.
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